Rhode Island Laborers’ District Council

November 23, 2020

Mr. Michael J. Farina
Council President
City of Cranston

869 Park Avenue
Cranston, RI 02910

Re: Support for the Proposed Costco Project

Dear Council President Farina:

On behalf of over 850 Rhode Island Laborers’® District Council Union Members who
reside in the City of Cranston I am writing to inform you of our support for the proposed Costco
project in Cranston.

This project will create numerous construction job opportunities for our members, many
of whom are Cranston residents, at a time when there is great uncertainty in our economy. It will
also create many post-construction jobs as well as add another $600,000-$700,000 to the tax base
annually. Accordingly, I urge you to allow this project to proceed.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and if you have any questions, kindly respond
at your earliest convenience.

Very,truly yours,

I
Michael FSabitoni
Business Manager
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